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Dear Chief Justice Ziegler and Associate Justices of the Supreme Court: 

I am writing on behalf of the Center for Veterans Issues, Inc in support of Petition 24-05 to increase 
the Public Interest Legal Services Fund (PILSF) assessment. As an organization, our mission is to 
provide housing and supportive services to help improve the quality of life for ALL Veterans, their 
families, and the communities in which they live and serve. We believe that increasing access to 
civil legal aid is vital to the stabilization and dignity of our communities. This Petition is an 
important step in that direction. 
An individual's ability to access civil legal aid can be lifesaving. Civil legal aid keeps people in their 
homes and in family-sustaining jobs, empowers individuals and families by resolving consumer 
debts and ensuring rightful access to income supports, secures support for and protects the rights 
of crime victims, and helps to extricate survivors of domestic violence from unsafe situations so 
they can achieve independence and thrive. Access to civil legal aid, however, is distressingly 
difficult. While one in seven Wisconsinites are eligible for civil legal aid, only 7% of the civil legal 
problems facing Wisconsin's low-income residents receive any legal help. The gap between the 
need for services and their availability holds families back from achieving safety, stability, and 
economic security. At [ORGANIZATION NAME), we understand that increasing the PILSF assessment 
is one critical mechanism for increasing access to civil legal aid for the population we serve. 
OV/CRIME VICTIMS GROUPS: Our organization depends on civil legal aid providers to help the 
survivors of violence that we represent. Civil legal aid providers seek recourse for crime victims 
when their rights have been violated and ensure that crime victims have a voice in the courtroom 
and in determining their path forward. Further, civil legal aid providers help protect survivors' 
freedom and independence by safeguarding safety and privacy, creating safety plans, obtaining 
restraining orders and providing representation in family court, and providing information about 
their rights. Our partnership with civil legal aid providers has been a key component to ensuring 
survivors are able to be made whole following abuse. Sadly, we also know that for every survivor 
who can access civil legal help, many more cannot because chronic underfunding has left civil legal 
aid providers without enough resources to meet the full need. 
ELDER ABUSE GROUPS: Victims of abuse or crimes do not have a right to a free attorney. This·can 
leave many older adults with nowhere to turn if they are' being physically or financially harmed, 
even though the consequences of victimization can be devastating. In 2022, there were more than 
9,600 reported incidents of elder abuse or neglect in Wisconsin, and nearly a quarter of the reports 
complained of financial exploitation-a growing trend across the state. Our organization depends 
on civil legal aid providers to help elderly victims of crime or abuse understand their legal rights and 
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